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Measure Description: 
Establishes office of State Chief Information Officer for purpose of directing policy and coordinating state 
government and state agencies in planning for, acquiring, installing and using telecommunications and 
information technology. 
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
Department of Administrative Services (DAS) 
 
Summary of Expenditure Impact: 
Please see analysis 
 
Local Government Mandate: 
This bill does not affect local governments' service levels or shared revenues sufficient to trigger Section 
15, Article XI of the Oregon Constitution. 
 
Analysis: 
The measure establishes the Chief Information Officer (CIO) position within the Department of 
Administrative Services and formalizes the authority, roles, and responsibilities of the Chief Information 
Officer position. Although the immediate impact of the measure is minimal as the office of the CIO is 
currently performing many of the prescribed duties in a limited capacity, the ongoing fiscal impact is 
indeterminate as workload in the office of the CIO is expected to increase upon the completion of the 
planning and implementation responsibilities outlined in the bill. 
 


